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E. S. Relle 

SHE PRESIDENT'S PAGE 

Dear Friends, 

It was my thrilling experience to attend and participate in the Open 
House ceremonies of the Moberly Regional Medical Center on Sunday, May 3. 
By the time you read this, the hospital will be operating on a full schedule. 
This was, no doubt, a tremendous event for Moberly and the surrounding 
area. Moberly is a thriving little city of - 
35,000 located in northeast Missouri 
on U.S. Highways 63 and 24. I noticed 
radio and television crews as well as 
several press photographers and 
reporters covering the special event. It 
is no wonder that this $14.3 million 
hospital is attracting so much 
attention. 

United States Congressman, 
Harold L. Volkmer, flew down from 
Washington to give the keynote 
address to the three hundred who 
had gathered for the occasion. 
Randolph County Presiding Judge, 
Hartley Huntsman; Moberly Mayor, 
Donald R. Schaffer; Board Chairman, 
Thomas Flynn; MRMC Foundation 
President, Donald Orscheln; MRMC 
Administrator, James C. Culpepper; 
Raymond Pelton, General Conference 
Health Department and I were among the 
ceremony. 

The Moberly Regional Medical Center brings the number of 
Adventist-operated hospitals in Mid-America to twelve. The medical work 
has historically brought strength and stability to the church. Already this is 
true in Moberly. The church has grown to such proportions that property has 
been secured on which to erect a new church building to house the rapidly 
expanding congregation. 

The new 110-bed facility, one of the most modern in the state, joins a 
network of some 400 Seventh-day Adventist health care institutions around 
the world. Not only will this hospital provide help and support to the local 
church, but it will also provide untold avenues of help to the community. For 
instance, during the past year, while operating in the old facilities, the salaries 
of the 230 full time employees amounted to $3,304,000 with another $2 million 
being expended for equipment and operating costs. This is no small boost to 
the local economy. 

But uppermost in importance in our medical work, of whatever nature, is 
the fact that through this avenue we are letting the community know that the 
Seventh-day Adventist Church cares for its neighbors. 

I would like to thank the president of Adventist Health System/Eastern 
and Middle America, J. Russell Shawver and his various boards, foundation 
and committees, for the work done to make this facility a reality and for the 
work that is being done to continually add to the family of Seventh-day 
Adventist hospitals in Mid-America. 

Cordially, 

E. S. Reile, President 
Mid-America Union Conference 
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Summer Camps '81 
By John Thurber 

Mid-America believes in its youth. One of the greatest outreach programs 
we have is the camp program in each of our conferences. The youth find new ways 
to study and enjoy the creation of our Father. They find new ways of developing 
friendships that are eternal. They find new depths in God's Word through the 
opportunities given for spiritual growth. We have strong leaders in our union 
carrying on the programs that have been most successful through the years. 

The summer camp program has been a great help in bringing about 
decisions in the minds and hearts of a large number of young people. Baptisms 
resulting from such experiences have produced strong, dedicated workers for the 
Lord. 

God has given us beautiful camps in our Mid-America Union, and I know 
that this summer is going to be one of the most productive and interesting 
summers for our children and youth in all of the Mid-America conferences. 

Our young people belong in one of the summer camping programs. Parents, 
if you haven't already done so, check the schedule and plan for your children to 
receive the great blessing the camp has for them. There are those who might like 
to help a child attend who would not be able to go otherwise. 

It would really be a thrill to see our camps overflowing with young people. It 
is difficult to measure in a short time the rewards of summer camp that the young 
people will carry with them throughout life. I think of my own three children who 
came up through our camping program, and how they still look to those days as 
times of fun, of relaxing, and most of all, of spiritual growth. May God give our 
leaders in all of our conferences the greatest summer we have ever had in our 
camping program. 

John Thurber is Director of Youth Ministries for the Mid-America Union Conference. 



CENTRAL STATES 	 
Temperance Given A 
Youthful !Tr aaP 

By William R. Wright, Jr. 

The Central States Temperance Pro-
gram for the 80's has taken on a youth-
ful image. New guidelines for or-
ganizing temperance activities were 
distributed by the Temperance De-
partment at the beginning of 1981. 

Each local church is to organize into 
Adventist Youth for Better Living 
groups. Membership is directed pri-
marily at ages 14-35. The groups, once 
organized, are to use guidelines set up 
by the World Temperance Depart-
ment for academy and college partici-
pation. 

Poster participants at the Central AY 
program. 

Points are accumulated for various 
activities such as Temperance Week, 
Listen Magazine field day campaign; 
speech, essay, poster, and jingle pro-
grams; films, temperance contests, 
Five-day Plans to Stop Smoking, home 
help, community projects, etc. At 
camp meeting each year, local 
churches will be recognized for their 
achievements in promoting temper-
ance in their communities. The 
emphasis has already delivered sub-
stantial gains. 

Pastor W. R. Wright introduces 
Conference-wide Temperance Program. 

The conference has been divided 
into federations. With this division and 
local church participation, the Tem-
perance Program for the conference 
has reached 41,316 points thus far. The 
Allon Chapel membership of Lincoln, 
Nebraska has accumulated 8,210  

points, one fifth of the conference 
total. The federation areas have con-
tributed with the following accumu-
lated points: Central AY - 6600 points; 
Eastern AY - 5850 points; Great Plains 
AY - 8650 points; Mexi-Colo AY - 6850 
points. The pictures accompanying 
this article will tell a portion of the 
story. We are praying for the success of 
a youth-oriented Temperance 
Program. 

William R. Wright, Jr., is the director of 
communication for the Central States 
Conference. 

Mouzon's Leave The Central 
States Conference Territory 

By William R. Wright, Jr. 

H. M. Mouzon has accepted a call to 
pastor the South Hampton, Bermuda, 
Church. He will also carry the respon-
sibility of Lay Activities director. He 
and his family resumed service to the 
Bermuda Mission in April of 1981. 

A graduate of Oakwood College in 
business administration, Pastor Mou-
zon began his denominational work as 
a literature evangelist in the Southwest 
Region Conference in Dallas, Texas. 
He later became accountant for the 
conference for two and a half years. 

The desire to serve the Lord in 
preaching the gospel of Christ became 
overwhelming. In answer to this 
desire, he was assigned to his first dis-
trict in Louisiana, and pastored in the 
Southwest Region for seven years. 

The effect of Hector Mouzon's min-
istry was greatly enhanced when he 
accepted a call to the First SDA Church 
in Huntsville, Alabama in 1971. His 
labors with the members there pro-
duced a beautiful edifice to the glory 
of God. Pastor Mouzon's influence 
was instrumental in erecting a church 
building in Decatur, Alabama, just 20 
miles from Huntsville. 

In 1975, Hector was called to the 
Central States Conference as Pastor of 
the Linwood Boulevard SDA Temple in 
Kansas City, Missouri. During his 
tenure there, the Beacon Light Church 
was established which now has a mem-
bership of 100 members. 

Upon recovery from back surgery in 
1980, Pastor Mouzon was assigned to 
the Atchison/Topeka district, where 
he served until his call to the Bermuda 
Mission. 

Pastor Mouzon is married to the 
former Inola Wright, who is a convert 
of his pastoral ministry. They have twin 
boys age 13, Derek and Damyon. 

Pastor Mouzon's ministry has been 
highlighted by his dedicated pastoral 
experience and the fact that he has  

added souls to the church wherever 
he has served. 

We wish the Mouzon's God's bless-
ing. They shall be missed in the Central 
States Conference. 

William R. Wright Jr. is the director of 
communication for the Central States 
Conference. 

Tr. 

The 1981 Camp Meeting session at 
Camp Shady Hill, Edwardsville, Kansas, 
promises to deliver the best of God's 
blessings to those who attend June 19-
27. 

S. Haywood Cox, conference presi-
dent, has announced the following 
speakers and program for the camp 
session: 

1. Morning Devotions - Main Pavil-
ion-June 19-27, C. E. Mosley, 
retired minister and professor 
- Oakwood College. 

2. Sabbath Speaker - Main Pavilion -
June 20, Calvin Rock, 
president, Oakwood College. 

3. Sabbath Speaker - Main Pavilion-
June 27, C. E. Bradford, 
vice-president of the 
North American Division. 

4. Other Speakers - Main Pavilion-
Ron Halverson - evangelism 
coordinator, Mid-America 
Union. 

Ellsworth Reile - president, 
Mid-America Union. 

W. R. Robinson - retired minis-
ter, South Central conference. 

E. W. Moore - associate man-
ager, Review & Herald Publish-
ing Association. 

R. C. Brown - secretary- ' 
treasurer, Lake Region 
Conference. 

R. Smith - periodical manager, 
Review & Herald Publishing 
Association. 

C. D. Joseph - president, Lake 
Region Conference. 

5. Breath of Life and Voice of Pro-
phecy presentations will be at 
the Main Pavilion. 

6. Youth Speakers - Youth Pavilion 
H. M. Wright - professor, Oak-
wood College. 

James Kyle - Breath of Life. 

There will be health and nutrition 
classes, special seminar for ministers' 
wives, education emphasis, witnessing 
through the publishing work, youth 
night, awards program, and plenty of 
time for BIBLE STUDY. PLAN NOW 
TO ATTEND! 

Vol. 2, No. 11, May 28. 1981. The Mid-America Adventist Outlook (ISSN 0274-922X) is published every two weeks, except the last issue of June and December, by the Mid-America 
Union Conference of Seventh-day Adventists, 8550 Pioneers Blvd., Route 8, Lincoln, NE 68526. Printed at College View Printers. Second-class postage paid at Lincoln, Nebraska. 

Annual subscription price, $6.00. 
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By Jan Van Camp 

Tom Scull has assumed the position 
of pastor of the Seventh-day Adventist 
churches in Joplin and Carthage, Mis-
souri. Pastor Scull is a graduate of 
Union College and Andrews Univer- 

ft 

_1OWA-MISSOURI 	  

By Kay Milam 

The far-reaching effects of the, "It is 
Written Prophecy Seminar," recently 
held in the Oak Grove Church, may 
never be known in this life. However 
the immediate effects are clearly seen. 

The spirit of God was very active as 
the members of the church pressed 
together in support of Evangelist Jim 
Stevens, and the spiritual revival in the 
lives of the church members was 
evident. 

There is joy in Heaven over the 17 
souls that were added to the church 
family, and joy in the church as the 
church members rededicate their lives 
to more fully serve Christ and His 
cause on this earth. 
Kay Milam is the communication secretary 
of the Oak Grove Church. 

The Knoxville Journal Express 

devoted 64 column inches of their 
front page to our Seventh-day Advent-
ist school, including a 6x9 picture of 
the teacher, Ronald Wood, and his 
eight students. The article portrayed 
the school as being modernly 
equipped and having a quiet atmos-
phere, busy students, and no disci-
pline problems. The writer explained 
the positive system the teacher uses for 
behavior. He said that Mr. Wood gives 
ice-cream sticks as good behavior 
awards. When the students have 
accumulated several they are allowed 
to go to a cabinet known as "the store" 
where they can purchase supplies with 
their sticks. Should three sticks be 
taken away for misbehavior, the stu-
dent must go to the "corner." How-
ever, this rarely happens. 

Ron Wood with the students of the Knox-
ville Church School. Photo is by the 

Knoxville Journal Express. 

Some school time is devoted to 
working on honors and crafts toward 
the Pathfinder program, which was 
fully explained in the article. Mr. 
Wood indicated that the students 
especially enjoy their noon recess time 
in which they tend their bird feeders 
distributed about the schoolyard, play 
ball games, and go sledding in winter. 

Mr. Wood told the reporter that 
besides comparing favorably with 
public school education, there is con-
trol of the students' environment. He 
said, "We don't have influences put on 
our children that we don't want them 
to have." He further stated, "If we 
want to present a Christian play about 
the manger scene, we do it. Our main 
goal is to provide a top-notch educa-
tion within a Christian framework. We 
want what is good and wholesome for 
our children." 

Mr. Wood is certainly to be com-
mended for giving the visiting reporter 
such a wonderful impression of our 
education system. We thank the editor 
for the extensive coverage. 

By LaVerne Zumbaum 

Alice Lowe, assistant director of the 
General Conference Sabbath School 
Department, conducted a workshop at 
the Kansas City Central Church. 

Church representatives at the two-
hour session came from Kansas City 
Central, Independence, Gallatin and 
Lee's Summit churches. Miss Lowe 
gave special emphasis to methods of 
soul winning through Vacation Bible 
School. Her enthusiasm and love for 
developing children's interests readily 
transferred to her audience. She dis-
played illustrations, crafts and charts—
many of readily available materials—
along with suggestions for complete 
church involvement. 

LaVerne Zumbaum is the communication 
secretary of the Kansas City Central 
Church. 

By Rebecca Daugherty 

On Sunday May 17, 1981, 14 new 
Seventh-day Adventist Physicians 
graduated from the University of 
Health Sciences, College of Osteopa-
thic Medicine, in Kansas City, Mis-
souri. Presently, Seventh-day 
Adventists make up slightly more than 
10 percent of the student body of the 
Medical School. The new Doctors of 
Osteopathic Medicine are: Arlene 
Burke, LLU, from Palm Springs, CA; 
Cary Cater, WWC, from Oregon; Den-
nis Crane, LLU, from Salem, Oregon; 
Steve Daugherty, UC, from Boulder, 
Colorado; Curt Fandrich, UC, from 
North Dakota; John Herscher, PUC, 
from Southerlin, Oregon; Dave John-
son, WWC, from Portland, Oregon; 
Roger Knowlton, AUC, from Barnet, 
Vermont; Carol Froeschle Kowtoniuk, 
LLU, from Madera, California; Walter 
Kowtoniuk, CUC, from Virginia; Greg  

Loewen, WWC, College Place, 
Washington; Bob Ringering, WWC, 
from Yakima, Washington; Billy Sand-
ers, SUC, from Texas; Temesgen Wak-
waya, WWC, from Ethiopia. 

Rebecca Daugherty is the communication 
secretary of the College of Osteopathic 
Medicine. 

Scull Moves to 
Joplin/Carthage District 

Pastor and Mrs. Tom Scull and family. 

sity. He pastored the Cape Girardeau/ 
Sikeston district four years, and more 
recently the Cassville/Neosho district. 
He and his wife, Jeanne, have five 
children, Gary, Ginger, Becky, Missy 
and Tammie. 

Jan Van Camp is communication secretary 
of the Joplin Church. 

You spend 40 years building 
your estate — why not take 2 
hours to plan its fate! Contact 
IA-MO Conference Associa-
tion. 

Trust Services. P.O. Box 
65665 
West Des Moines, IA 50265 

Phones: Kansas City 
(816) 763-1888 

W. Des Moines 
(515) 223-1197 

SUMMER WORK 
AT SUNNYDALE 

Do you have a job for the 
summer? Consider ajob 
opportunity at Sunnydale 
Academy. We have 5 Industries 
besides work on the campus. 
We are in need of 15-20 young 
people over 16 years of age who 
would like to build up a credit for 
next school year. If you are 
interested or know of anyone 
that is please contact: 

Lester R. Halvorsen 
Sunnydale Industries Inc. 
Route 2, Centralia, Missouri 
65240 
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One of the projects used by the students of the Grand Island Church School to 
raise money for the Voice of Prophecy and Faith For Today was a trash-a-thon. Other 
methods used to promote these projects were stories, pictures, self-made quizzes, 
newsletters and enrollment cards. 

Burdette Millard and Ruth Gerst, teachers at the Grand island School, encouraged 
their students at the regular Adventist Junior Youth Meetings. 

A total of $86.50 was raised for the Voice of Prophecy and $73.95 for Faith For 
Today. 

Pictured are the Grand Island School students with their teachers. 

BABY DEDICATION 

Nine children were brought by their parents for dedication at the Omaha Memorial 
Church where R. H. Ammons is pastor. Local elders assisted in the service. 

_KANSAS:NEBRASKA__ 	 
RASH-A-TH ON 

Cooking School 
By Phil Marino 

Two staff members and eight stu-
dents from Union College conducted 
a cooking school at the Capitol View 
Seventh-day Adventist Church. Jim 
Kennedy and Lenore McEndree 
supervised and were assisted by 
Theresa Taylor, Ruth Sales, Karen 
Peterson, Sue Schnell, Melody Myers, 
and Becky Dalager. 

This school was part of Capitol 
View's evangelistic outreach to the 
Lincoln community. 

Phil Marino is the communication secretary 
of the Capitol View Church. 
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Five-day Plan 
By Daniel Gerst 

Eighty-four participated in a Five-
day Plan to Stop Smoking in North 
Platte. Sixty percent of those enrolled 
had stopped smoking by the fifth 
meeting. 

This was the largest plan conducted 
by Pastor Neville George and the 
North Platte Church. Previous plans 
had been held at the Community Jun-
ior College where space was limited. 
This one was conducted at the 
National Guard Armory. 

Daniel Gerst is the communication secre-
tary of the North Platte Church. 

Signs Project 

By Vida Recker 

Five hundred seventy-five Signs of the 
Times were purchased and mailed by 
the members of the Albion Seventh-
day Adventist church. The members 
had decided to mail the Signs and save 
the price of gasoline that it would take 
to personally deliver them. The gaso-
line money saved was then contrib-
uted to the church to purchase more 
subscriptions. 

Inflation and the high price of gaso-
line is not a stumbling block to the 
Albion Church in its attempt to spread 
the Gospel. 

Vida Recker is the communication secre-
tary of the Albion Church. 

Report from Wichita 
A Barnabas Group (sons of encour-

agement) has been organized to min-
ister to church members who are not 
regularly attending worship services. 
Headed by Nancy Eidemiller, the 
group of 16 are making good use of the 
gifts of Administration, Shepherding 
and Mercy. 

A Caleb Group (strong leadership) 
has been formed for the purpose of 
giving Bible studies to the community. 
John and Kathy Ritland who lead this 
group, gave out 50 Bible study invita-
tion cards. Three cards were returned 
and two families have started studies. 
One young mother is currently attend-
ing church. 

Under the leadership of Helen Vin-
cent, the deaconesses have com-
pletely reorganized their ministry. 
Two of the expanded programs are 
shut-in visitation and tape ministry, 
and mercy services such as cleaning 
the home when a wife is in the 
hospital. 

Four adults and one junior recently 
responded to an appeal to join the 
church at the conclusion of the pas-
tor's Sabbath sermon. The sermon was 
one of a series on the Sanctuary. 

The church has a new sound system, 
a paved parking lot, an underground 
sprinkler system and new office furni-
ture. This is the result of a major remo-
deling project to make the Wichita 
Seventh-day Adventist Church one of 
the nicest churches in the city, and 
attractive to the community. 

KANSAS—NEBRASKA 
ACADEMIES 

ENDOWMENT FUND 
needs your help. For information 
write: 

Teddric Mohr 
	 or 	Walt Howard 

Trust Services Dept. 	 Trust Services Dept. 
3440 Urish Road 
	

Box 6037 
Topeka, KS 66604 
	

Lincoln, NE 68506 



_KANSAS-NEBRASKA 	  
Rally Day 
By Betty Woolford 

Three of the churches in the greater 
Kansas City area recently participated 
in a Rally Day service. The Olathe, New 
Haven and Chapel Oaks churches 
combined their services and met in the 
gymnasium of the new Midland 
Adventist School. It was the first such 
venture by these churches, and the 
first time the school had been used for 
a special occasion. 

Leaders from the three Sabbath 
Schools planned the Sabbath School 
programs for the adult and the child-
ren's divisions with outstanding 
results. The music was "special music". 
The combined choirs, led by Lamar 
Young, sang for the worship service, 
and the speaker was the minsterial 
director of the Mid-America Union 
Conference, Ron Halvorsen. After 
church, a potluck dinner was served in 
the new school cafeteria. 

In the afternoon, Ron Halvorsen 
met with the pastors, elders, deacons, 
and hostesses from the churches to lay 
plans ofr an area evangelistic program 
to be held in the fall. This was followed 
by a sacred concert by the Union Col-
lege Band. A secular concert was pres-
ented in the evening. 

The Rally Day was coordinated by  

the pastors of the three churches, Larry 
Pitcher, Marvin Williams and Steve 
Poenitz. 

Betty Woolford is the communication 
secretary of the New Haven Church. 

Evangelistic Goal 
By Kenneth Clow 

The Downs Seventh-day Adventist 
Church, with a membership of 16, has 
set an evangelistic goal of getting 10 
non-Adventists to attend twice weekly 
Bible studies. 

On Tuesday night Pastor Kenneth 
Clow leads out in a series entitled, 
"Living for Jesus", while on Friday 
night Dr. Burton Cox speaks on various 
aspects of Christian living and the rela-
tionship of the Ten Commandments to 
Christians today. 

Not only is each Bible study 
designed for non-Adventist attend-
ance, but church members encourage 
each other to bring friends. The 
church is eagerly working together to 
make these meetings successful as 
they feel it will prepare interests for a 
mini-crusade Dr. Cox and Pastor Clow 
will be holding jointly in November of 
this year. 

Kenneth Clow is the communication secre-
tary of the Downs Church. 

Ordination Service 
Steve Gifford, ministerial secretary 

of the Kansas-Nebraska Conference, 
conducted an ordination of two local 
elders and one deacon at the Downs 
Church on April 18. With a member-
ship of only sixteen, the church wel-
comed a total of 36 people to witness 
this sacred service. Many of the visitors 
were not members of the Seventh-day 

Left to right: Pastor Kenneth Clow, Dr. 
Burton Cox, Bill Farwell, Jimmy Applebee 
and Steve Gifford. 

Adventist Church, but friends of those 
being ordained. A potluck dinner was 
served after the service where the 
guests had an opportunity to fellow-
ship with their Adventist friends. 
Ordained as local elders were Dr. Bur-
ton Cox and Bill Farwell. Jimmy Apple-
bee was ordained as a deacon. The 
Downs pastor, Kenneth Clow, assisted 
in the ordination service. 

_NORTH DAKOTA 	  
NORTH DAKOTA CAMP MEETING 

JUNE 5-13 — DAKOTA ADVENTIST ACADEMY — 15 miles North of Bismarck 
A TIME FOR REVIVAL AND SPIRITUAL GROWTH,  

SPEAKERS WHO INSPIRE 

Bowdon Country Church 
Holds Cooking School 
By Elmer Haas 

The ladies of the Bowdon Country 
Church held a meatless cooking 
school in the church fellowship room, 
under the direction of Mrs. Karen Por-
ter. It was very well attended by ladies 
from Hurdsfield, Chaseley, and Bow-
don, with as many as 45 present. 

E.S. 	 D. 	 W.J. 	 James 
Relle 
	

Holland 
	

Hackett 
	

Chase Mrs. 
Karen 
Porter 
conducts 
cooking 
school. 

Films were shown, demonstrations 
were given, recipes were shared, and 
best of all, samples were available. 

Elmer Haas is the director of communica-
tion for the North Dakota Conference. 

Olive and 
	

Norman J. 	 Howard 
	

Halle 
Brad Braley 
	

Matiko 
	

Voss 
	

Crowson 
V.O.P. 	 V.O.P. 

MUSIC THAT LIFTS THE SOUL! 

AA,., 10 -mai 



MINNESOTA 
Mrs. Mildred Olson Named 
Merit Mother of the Year 
By Beverly Dickinson 

Mrs. Mildred E. Olson of South 
Haven was named a merit mother of 
the year for 1980 by the American 
Mothers, Inc. 

Mrs. Olson is a 
member of the 
Litchfield SDA 
Church, having 
held many church 
offices during the 
past years. 

A summer camp 
for handicapped 
children was held 
at her country 
home for many years, and the Hut-
chinson Public School system profited 
from her talents as she taught in the 
special education department some 
time before retirement. 

All three of her children, Sharon, 
Karen, and Charles, attended Maple-
wood Academy. 

Mildred and her husband Carl 
financially adopted a little girl from 
Korea for a period of two years and 
a girl from India for one year. This 
included support money covering 
food, clothing, medical costs and 
education. 

Surely being a mother to "special" 
children holds rewards in this life and 
in the life to come. 

Beverly Dickinson is the secretary in the 
communication department of the Minne-
sota Conference. 

Pathfinders on Parade 

By Beverly Dickinson 

Would Sunday, April 26, be a nice 
day? That was a question in the minds 
of Pathfinders across Minnesota as 
preparations were being made for the 
annual Pathfinder Fair. 

The Northbrook Wolverines on parade. 

But there need not have been a con-
cern, for the day was sunny and warm, 
a perfect day for a fair, held this year at 
Cooper High School in New Hope. 

After the clubs had set up their 
booths and had a devotional time 
together led by Minnesota's Youth 
Director, Larry Kromann, all 
assembled for marching. As band 
music was played, the clubs paraded 
before judges and spectators, showing  

how well their practice sessions had 
paid off. Greg Vargas, who is spear-
heading the Spanish work in Minne-
sota, was the drill sergeant and barked 
out commands, first to the clubs on 
parade and later to each club individu-
ally. It was exciting to watch, as each 
club did very well and all were in 
uniform. 

"Would this direction be northeast or 
north, northeast?" 

The afternoon was filled with var-
ious events: running, jumping ropes, 
tying knots, and finding the various 
directions of the compass. The scoring 
was set up in such a way that should the 
club successfully complete the event, 
full points would be given. This way, 
competition between clubs was min-
imized. Enthusiasm ran high through-
out the day. 

The 880 relay race. 

The final event was a mad scramble 
for Tootsie Rolls thrown on the hill-
side. Inside ten of them were printed 
papers giving prizes. Those winning 
these prizes were Jenny Colson—$1 
gift certificate at North Star Camp 
store,Chuck Fulton—a free camp shirt, 
Jason Godfrey—a free camp shirt, Liesl 
Kautz—$1 gift cettificate at North Star, 
Larry Olson—$20 discount on one 
week camp fee, Sheldon Osvold—a 
free camp shirt, Marc Ravnholdt—$5 
gift certificate at North Star and $1 gift 
certificate at North Star, Barbra 
Rosenthal—$1 gift certificate at North 
Star, Greg Rosenthal—free camp shirt. 

The club scores at the end of the 
day read like this: first place—Brainerd, 
Hutchinson, Rochester, Wadena; 
second place—Minnetonka, North-
brook, St. Paul; third place—Maple 
Plain. Each club worked hard and their 
accomplishments are very commend-
able. The hours that the leaders and 
counselors have spent with the young 
people are legion, but they pay off in 
the characters of our children. To all 
who attended this fair, it was very  

obvious that our state has outstanding 
future leaders. Let us all support them. 

Beverly Dickinson is the secretary in the 
Communication Department of the Min-
nesota Conference. 
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By Kim Rodacker 

The annual Health Fair took place at 
St. Cloud State University. This is a 3-
day extravaganza, designed to attract 
individuals from the campus as well as 
from the city and suburban areas. 

Carmen Harper administering vital capac-
ity test to SCUS student. 

One booth that commanded a great 
deal of attention as well as participa-
tion was ABLE. The Adventists for Bet-
ter Living Education organization does 
vital capacity testing. A device is util-
ized to graphically depict a measure of 
one's lung capacity. The measure that 
is revealed will indicate whether physi-
cal activity should he increased.  

Alice Noren, R.N., giving helpful hints on 
healthful living. 

In addition to vital capacity testing, 
ABLE distributed literature on natural 
diets, vegetarian cookery and the 
harmful effects of smoking marijuana. 

ABLE was invited back next year and 
given the compliment, "Your booth 
made the fair!" 

Kim Rodacker is communication secretary 
for the St. Cloud Church. 

3LAZERS CYCi..  

Members of the St. Paul Trailblazers Path-
finder Club who completed the 50 mile 
bicycle ride. This event was the culmina-
tion of study and activities toward the 
honor badge in cycling. The club is jointly 
supported by the St. Paul First and East-
side churches. 

Mildred Olson 
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_ROCKY MOUNTAIN_ 	  
Navajo Indians to Receive 
Portion of Investment Fund 

By R. A. McCumber 

What about the Sabbath School 
Investment program? Have you been 
taking an active part in recent years? 
Why not give God an opportunity to 
prove that He can bless you in an 
endeavor for Him as well as in a soul-
winning project? 

Pastor Orville Baer stands with Tony Gold 
Tooth, Navajo college teacher, at a Bible 
study meeting in their home. 

You remember how Investment 
works? You decide on a project and 
invest some of your money. You give 
the profit from your venture to the 
Investment offering. It's amazing what 
can be accomplished when you take 
God as your business partner and give 
Him a chance to bless you! 

This mobile home, belonging to Veeda 
Shoulders, is the present meeting place of 
Navajo Adventist friends and neighbors. 

Here is something you may not 
know. Twenty-five percent of the 
Investment offering is dedicated to 
opening new work in previously unen-
tered areas. This year one of the pro-
jects in this important category is the 
evangelistic thrust being made among 
the Navajo Indians in the area of Ship 
Rock, New Mexico. 

An evangelistic meeting, translated 
into the Navajo language has already 
been held with good attendance. 
Another is planned in the near future. 
A very active Bible study program is 
being conducted by Pastor Orville 
Baer and Dr. A. Leroy Moore. Mr. and 
Mrs. Tony Gold Tooth, Navajo Indians 
who are baptized members of the 
church, have opened their home for 
studies and invited friends and 
neighbors. 

Sabbath services, as well as weekly 
prayer meetings, are being conducted 
in the mobile home of Mrs. Veeda 
Shoulders. Mrs. Shoulders has been a  

pioneer worker and friend to the 
Navajo people. "My little trailer," says 
Sister Shoulders, "is filled to capacity 
for almost every meeting. We hope 
that soon a larger and more suitable 
place can be found for our services." 

This fine building can become a Navajo 
church and evangelistic center with funds 
received from the Investment offering. 

This is where Investment comes in! 
A fine building, built and used as a 
church and mission headquarters for 
another denomination, has been 
located and can be purchased from a 
private party. 

With God's special blessing, and 
your help through the Investment 
offering, this new territory, right here 
in our own great land, can be entered 
and men and women can be won to 
Jesus Christ. 

Let's get behind Investment and 
make this year the biggest and best 
ever! 

R. A. McCumber is communication direc-
tor of the Rocky Mountain Conference. 

Pastors Move to New Districts 

By William C. Hatch 

Willard J. Christensen is now serving 
as pastor of the Arvada church in the 
metropolitan Denver area. He and his 
wife, Berniece, have been serving the 
Greeley congregation for the past four 
years. The Christensens have been 
giving outstanding leadership to a 
number of our finest congregations in 
Colorado. During their ministry in 

Pueblo, a beautiful new church was 
added to the roster of outstanding 
churches in the Rocky Mountain Con-
ference. They began their ministry in 
the Kansas Conference. We anticipate 
steady growth as the members of the 
fine Arvada congregation join their 
new pastor in a strong soul-winning 
program. 

Pastor and Mrs. Joe Watts have 
accepted the invitation of the Rocky 
Mountain Conference executive com-
mittee to serve the Casper, Wyoming 
congregation and a new company 

Pastor and Mrs. Joe Watts and their sons 
Toby, 7, and Todd, 4, Larisa, 7 months old, 
(not shown), now serving the Casper and 
Douglas, Wyoming congregations. 

meeting in Douglas, Wyoming. They 
have been serving the Fruita and Pali-
sade churches on the Western Slope 
of Colorado. They began their minis-
try in the Kansas Conference and have 
been blessed in their service to God's 
people. 

We invite you to remember these 
congregations and their new pastors in 
your private devotions as they join 
together to finish the work in their 
respective cities. 

William C. Hatch is president of the Rocky 
Mountain Conference. 

Health Fair 
At Laramie 

The Laramie, Wyoming church was 
recently involved in a health fair held 
at the local high school. Over 65 
organizations and businesses were 
involved or had donated food and 
money for the fair that was coordi-
nated by Gregg Iverson, communica-
tion secretary of the Laramie church. 

A vegetarian meal was prepared by 
members of the local church with the 
donated food, and served to about 95 
volunteers. A cooking class is planned 
for later this year. 

The church also sponsored a booth 
with movies and "Smoking Sam." Stu-
dents from the church school pre-
pared posters for the booth, and 
primary, junior and earliteen Sabbath 
School classes along with several 
adults, talked with interested individu-
als throughout the day. Ten individuals 
signed up for the Five Day Plan. 

Approximately 650 individuals 
attended the fair, with about 450 tak-
ing advantage of the various free 
screenings available. 

Evangelistic Meeting 
At Golden 
By Effie St. John 

Evangelistic meetings conducted by 
Pastor Henry Barron in Golden, Colo-
rado, were well supported by church 

Willard J. 
Christensen, new 
pastor of the 
Arvada, Colorado 
church. 

May 28, 1981 	9 



members and well attended by towns 
people. Interested persons are still 
receiving Bible studies and making 
preparation for church membership 
through baptismal classes. 

Christian 

Record 
Braille 

Foundation, 
Inc. 

se, no 	cense, sr.', we 

__ROCKY MOUNTAIN 	  

LAMAR 
CHURCH 
SUPPORTS 
NUTRITION 
PROGRAM 

Three persons were added to the Golden, 
Colorado church as the result of evange-
listic meetings conducted by Pastor 
Henry Barron. Left to right, Frank Sever, 
Rose Ann Petty, Annette Petty and Pastor 
Henry Barron. 

Mrs. Iva Sever has been a church 
member for 44 years and has prayed 
that God would impress the heart of 
her husband to make the important 
decision to become a member of the 
church. There was not only joy in 
heaven when Mr. Sever was baptized, 
but a grateful church and wife. The 
church family is also rejoicing with the 
addition of Mrs. Rose Ann Petty and 
her daughter Annette, who were 
attracted to the message by the evan-
gelistic meetings. 

Effie St. John is the personal ministries 
secretary for the Golden Church. 

Knechtle to Visit 
Arkansas Valley 

By Linda Trujillo 

The church family of the beautiful 
new Arkansas Valley Church is happy 
to announce that Emilio Knechtle, rev-
ivalist from the General Conference, 
will be special guest speaker in their 
sanctuary on the weekend of July 10 
and 11. 

His topics will be: 
Friday, 7:30 p.m.—"Jesus Christ the 

Lord of Glory" 

Sabbath, 11:00 a.m.—"Assurance of 
Salvation" 

Sabbath p.m.—"Three Gifts from 
Paradise"-1. Righteousness by 
Faith; 2. Marriage; 3. Sabbath. 

"We extend an invitation to anyone 
wishing to enjoy the blessing of the 
ministry of Pastor Knechtle," stated 
Pastor Robert Furst in making the 
announcement to the church family. 

There will be a "pot luck" fellowship 
luncheon served at noon on Sabbath. 

Linda Trujillo is the communication secre-
tary of the Arkansas Valley Church. 

Pastor Don J. Sales, of the Lamar, Colorado church, presents a check from the 
church for $200 to Midge Cranson, center, and Rose Stogsdill, of the Sage Nutrition 
Program. The program, inaugurated in late February in Lamar, serves about 150 meals a 
day to senior citizens. Pastor Sales has served on the board of Health Resources, Inc., 
the organization which helped get the nutrition program started. 

_SOUTH DAKOTA 	  
Literature Evangelism 
On the March 

By Clair Tillman 

The Rapid City church was host to a 
state-wide literature evangelist rally 
on March 14th. Highlights of the day 
included Hoyet Taylor, Mid-America 
Union Publishing Director, as featured 

Hoyet Taylor and Clair Tillman with the 
South Dakota literature evangelists. 

speaker for the worship service with 
Pastor Clair Tillman providing the spe-
cial music. After the fellowship dinner 
the church members enjoyed the ex-
citing experiences of the soul winning 
work of the literature evangelists. 
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One of the guests attending church 
that day for the first time was a young 
man recently visited by Steve 
Azevedo. One literature evangelist 
just visited a former member who 
ordered a number of our books. It is 
our hope that through contact with 
this lady a new fellowship with the 
church will be revived. Experiences 
like this help us to realize the import-
ance of the Harvest Time Project in 
reaching former members. 

The weekend activities ended at the 
Kenn Martin home on a note of 
warmth and friendship like the apos-
tles of old. Has God impressed you to 
be a part of this literature evangelist 
team? If so, please respond to God's 
call by contacting your publishing 
leader for information on literature 
evangelism. 

Clair Tillman is the district director of the 
Publishing Department in South Dakota. 

Summer Camps 
By George W. Liscombe 

Flag Mountain Camp will be in full 
operation as usual this summer. Junior  

camp dates are June 28 to July 5 for 
ages 9-11, and Tween camp July 5 to 
July 12 for ages 12-15. 

A fine staff has been selected and 
the activities will be many and varied. 
Special features include archery, 
canoeing, crafts, campfires, hiking, 
horsemanship, nature surprises, trail 
riding and much more. 

Check with your pastor, or write to 
the conference youth department for 
an application blank. Plan for an 
unforgettable camping experience at 
Flag Mountain Camp. There's a place 
for you. Come and bring a friend. 

George W. Liscombe is president of the 
South Dakota Conference. 



Norma Medford 

_HOSP1TALc 
Personnel Changes at 
Porter Memorial Hospital 

Several key personnel changes have 
occurred at Porter Memorial Hospital 
in recent weeks. 

Joelle Elliston, 
formerly of Bennet, 
Nebraska, was 
named director of 
dietary services, 
succeeding Norma 
Medford who has 
retired. Mrs. Ellis- 
ton is a former 
food service direc-
tor at Union Col- 
lege. Mrs. Med-
ford, who served as 
dietary director for 23 years, will con-
tinue to live in Denver with her hus-
band, Menton, who also recently 
retired from Porter after a long career 
in the grounds department and the 
carpenter shop. 

Herman Doering is the new director 
of management engineering. Doering 
came to Porter as a management 
intern in 1975, and joined the manage-
ment engineering department two 
years later. 

Dr. Jeff Emery has been named asso-
ciate director of health education. 
Emery received his D.H.Sc. degree 
from Loma Linda University, and has 
been with the health education 
department since 1978. 

William W. Crawford has come from 
Green Bay, Wis., to assume the direc-
torship of the cardiopulmonary resid-
ency program. He previously served as 
manager of respiratory therapy at 
Green Bay's Bellin Memorial Hospital. 

NEWS NOTES 
• Colorado Governor Richard D. 
Lamm has appointed Porter Adminis-
trator Ronald L. Sackett to the state's 
Hospital Service Rate Review Board. 

• Porter's participation in the Channel 
9 Health Fair prompted 312 persons to 
visit the health screening site for eva-
luation of their blood pressure, blood 
chemistry, dietary habits, tendency to 
glaucoma and other health problems. 
The hospital also provided volunteers 
to man the screening site at South-
glenn Mall on Monday, April 6. KBTV, 
Denver, sponsors the health fair annu-
ally at several sites throughout 
Colorado. 

• Porter admitted 96 patients on Mon-
day, April 20, setting a new record for 
admissions in one day. 

• Two new members have been 
selected for the Governing Board. Jim 
Blackburn of Parker, Colorado, is the 
owner of a business which sells X-ray 
equipment, and is involved in reclaim- 

ing the silver from X-ray films. Winfield 
Scott of Denver, is a lawyer with the 
Phillips Petroleum Company. 

Brighton Receives 
Certificate of Recognition 

Brighton Community Hospital has 
been presented with the American 
Hospital Association's (AHA) Certifi-
cate of Recognition acknowledging its 
effort to more effectively monitor 
costs and productivity. 

Through participating in a manage-
ment information program provided 
by Hospital Administrative Services 
(HAS), a division of AHA, Brighton 
Community Hospital is able to com-
pare costs and productivity both inter-
nally and with other facilities of 
comparable bed sizes. "Using the HAS 
program," Harold A. Buck, Adminis-
trator, said, "we are able to gauge our 
own effectiveness and keep costs 
down. It also gives us a basis upon 
which future decisions can be made." 

Brighton Community Hospital has 
been utilizing HAS programs for four 
years and regularly uses the informa-
tion in its cost containment efforts. 
They currently utilize MONITREND, 
designed to provide even more effec-
tive management data. 

Infant Car Seat Program 

Shawnee Mission Medical Center 
has begun a program aimed at reduc-
ing deaths from the number one killer 

Mrs. Paula Brandenburg of Overland Park 
says It only takes 30 seconds to secure her 
son, Jonathan, in the car seat. 

of children - automobile accidents. 
The hospital now rents infant car seats 
to parents taking home their new- 

borns. The cost is only $1 per month 
plus a returnable $10 deposit. 

The program was begun because 
approximately 2,300 children die and 
another 165,000 are injured in colli-
sions in the United States each year. 
Many youngsters are left permanently 
disabled, disfigured, or psychologi-
cally impaired. A study also shows that 
children who ride in car seats behave 
better, are not as likely to cause an 
accident by distracting the driver, get 
carsick less, and sleep better in the car. 

Kansas and Missouri are among 36 
states currently considering legislation 
which would make car seats manda-
tory for children. For more informa-
tion contact Jeanine Hummell, 
assistant director of nursing - obstetri-
cal services. Phone, 676-2396. 

MALE VOLUNTEERS INCREASE 

Byron Bell says volunteering at Shawnee 
Mission Medical Center gives him an 
opportunity to stay busy while helping 
others. The number of male volunteers 
has risen dramatically within the past few 
years. Only one man volunteered in 1976, 
and today there are 17 redcoats, as the 
male volunteers are called. 

VOLUNTEERS HONORED AT BCH 

Brighton Community Hospital volunteers 
were honored at a luncheon given by the 
hospital's Auxiliary. Marlys Harp, director 
of volunteers at BCH, estimated that 
volunteers have saved the hospital over 
$18,244 in wages because of the many 
services they perform. Alice Wiggett 
received a 5500-hour award, Alice Figge a 
4000-hour award, and Laura Swarr an 800-
hour award. Several 300-hour and 100-
hour awards were also given. 
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.1INION COLLEGE. 	 
Concerned Adventists Help 
Defeat Liquor License Near 
Union College 

What one Lincoln, Nebraska, city 
councilman called "the best organized 
presentation we've ever seen" has 
ensured the defeat of a liquor license 
in the College View neighborhood 
near Union College. 

Lincoln City Councilwoman Donna Fro-
hardt, who represents College View, 
examines a map showing Adventist prop-
erty holdings in the area with Hulda Roper 
and Union College President Dean 
Hubbard. 

ShowBiz Pizza, a national chain, had 
requested such a license to serve beer 
and wine at a proposed pizza parlor at 
the corner of 48th and Calvert streets. 
The site, which also would have elec-
tronic games, is adjacent to Helen 
Hyatt Elementary School and about 
one block from the college. 

"Atmosphere is very important to a 
Christian college," Dean Hubbard, 
Union College president, told the Lin-
coln City Council at a hearing on the 
issue. "Our girls' dormitory would be 
closer to this establishment than to the 
College View Church." 

Mrs. Hulda Roper, an Adventist who 
is retired from the Lincoln city police 
force, described the application as 
"the most serious moral threat to Col-
lege View in the 55 years I've lived 
here." She helped to organize a peti-
tion drive that netted 3,000 signatures 
from Adventists and others who 
opposed the license. 

When the city council met to con-
sider the application in late April, 
about 400 College View residents 
jammed the chamber and spilled out 
into the hall, where closed circuit TV 
was set up to show the proceedings. 
One non-Adventist testified she had 
raised four children in College View 
because it was a conservative neigh-
borhood; she didn't want to see it 
change. 

The presentations by ShowBiz, 
including a video taped presentation 
and a Disney-like, life-size bear which 
would be part of the entertainment at 
the establishment, failed to sway the 
council. When the roll was called all 
seven members voted to deny the 
application—even the councilman 
who had introduced the measure. 
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"One of the criteria for granting 
licenses," noted one councilman, "is 
the attitude of the community. We've 
certainly seen that you are opposed 
to this on moral grounds." Another 
councilman stated that he would 
oppose the license "because Hulda 
Roper is against it and when a women 
of her caliber says it's bad, that's all I 
need to know." 

Television, radio and newspaper 
coverage of the council hearing were 
extensive. One radio commentator 
said the next morning, "College View 
hasn't had liquor in 90 years, and 
obviously they're not going to start 
now." 

One hundred eighty-three senior 
class members received degrees at 
commencement exercises May 1 to 3 
in Union College's 90th year. U.S. 
Representative Douglas Bereuter, 
Republican of Nebraska's first con-
gressional district, delivered the com-
mencement address. 

Two of the graduates were awarded 
diplomas after a considerable absence. 
Dr. Ernest Larson, 85, a retired surgeon 
now living in Phoenix, Arizona, 
attended Union early in this century 
but didn't graduate. He went straight 
on to medical school and a successful 
practice. Another attendee who went 
on to later success without graduation 
is Cyril Miller, president of the Texas 
Conference. 

Femdale '81 - a one-week 
live-in evangelistic retreat in 
the heart of Canada's 
renowned Muskoka Lakes 
Vacationland. Bring your non-
Adventist relatives and friends 
to George Vandeman's only 
personal Seminar appearance 
in 1981 (all others by Tele-
Seminar). 
Here is your opportunity to 
enjoy a vacation that will fulfill 
your every need — spiritual, 
mental, and physical. 
You and your loved ones need 
Ferndale '81. So act today. Plan 

Speakers for the weekend included 
Smuts van Rooyen, assistant professor 
of religion and theology at Andrews 
University (Consecration) and Floyd 
Bresee, former UC professor and pas- 

Andy Martin of Bemidji, Minnesota, and 
Brenda Robison Marcotte of Denver beam 
as they await their degrees at Union Col-
lege graduation. 

Dr. Ernest Larson, 85, of Phoenix receives 
his B.S. from President Hubbard. 

tor of the College View Church who 
now pastors the college church in 
Keene, Texas (Baccalaureate). 

A nursing student dedication took 
place on Sabbath afternoon in the Col-
lege View Church. 

to be there August 9-16. 
Discover new friends, stimulate 
your mind with God's two 
books — the Bible and nature, 
and make it a vacation of a 
lifetime. 

For further information call or 
write-UNTIL MAY 1, 1981 - 
Ferndale '81, 109 Thorncliffe 
Street, Oshawa, Ontario, 
Canada L1H 7H3 Telephone 
(416)579-2376. 

AFTER MAY 1,1981 - Femdale '81, 
Box 279, Port Carling, Ontario, 
Canada POB 1J0 Telephone 
(705)765-3135. 

MEM 	 -MEM IN 	 MEM- 

It Is Written Retreat 
FERNDALE '81 

at Camp Ferndale, Port Carling, Ontario, Canada 
August 9-16, 1981 
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GOD CARES, 
Vol. I, is one of the 
most important books 
you'll be reading in 
this decade. It 
contains the latest 
research on the book 
of Daniel and follows 
a verse-by-verse 
commentary style. 

Definitely this is a 
publishing event 
whose time is now. 

The author is Dr. 
C. Mervyn Maxwell, 
chairman of the 
department of 
church history and 
professor of church 

history at Andrews 
University. He writes 
with a lively 
freshness in easy-to-
understand language, 
yet the book is 
scholarly. 

When you have 
read GOD CARES, 
Vol. I, you'll know 
much more about 
God and how much 
He cares for you, 
and about the 
meaning of world 
history. It's a book 
for the times. 

Only U.S. $8.95. 

GOD CARES. 
The Message of Daniel 

For You and Your Family 
Please add tax and 10% 
(minimum SU to cover 
postage and handling. 
Send your order to your 
local Adventist Book 
Center or to ABC Mail-
ing Service: Western 
U.S.-1350 Villa St., 
Mountain View, CA 
94042; Eastern U.S.-
6856 Eastern Ave., 
N.W., Washington, DC 
20012; Canada—Box 
398, Oshawa, Ontario 
L1H 7L5. Prices subject 
to change without 
notice. 

Brought to you by 
Pacific Press. 

ANDREWS UNIVERSITY NAMES 
"ALUMNUS OF THE YEAR" 

Dean L. Hubbard, president of Union Col-
lege, was recently named "Alumnus of the 
Year" during homecoming weekend at 
Andrews University. He is a 1962 graduate 
and specializes in administration and pol-
icy analysis. He is also the founder of two 
English language schools in Korea which 
have since expanded to four. 

I wo Lamp Meetings 
Frir Ci n crip Adults. 

The International Philosda Club this 
year offers its members and other 
interested singles the option of attend-
ing one camp meeting—or two. The 
10-day meeting on the West Coast will 
be at Rio Lindo Academy, Healdsburg, 
California, July 2-11. A similar meeting 
will be conducted at Atlantic Union 
College, South Lancaster, Massachu-
esetts, August 13-22. 

Camp meeting coordinators Floyd 
Miller and Garland Day have selected 
the following speakers for the West 
Coast: Philip Follett, Northern Califor-
nia Conference president; Charles 
Lott, a specialist in counseling parents 
and youth in crisis; Lloyd Wyman, 
Ministerial Association Secretary of 
the Pacific Union Conference; two 
assistant editors of the Adventist 

Review, Jocelyn Fay and Aileen Andres 
Sox; and Russell Holt, assistant secre-
tary of the General Conference Minis-
terial Association. Weekday seminars 
will be conducted by Lyle Cornforth, 
director of Conciliation Counseling 
Associates in Portland, Oregon; Kim 
Long, director of Kids In The Middle; 
and Mel Rees, of the Oregon 
Conference. 

Cost for attending all 10 days of the 
West Coast camp meeting is $90.00. 
More information can be obtained by 
calling Eddie Kaler, (213) 245-6058. 

Speakers at the East Coast meeting 
will include Russell Holt, Kim Long, 
Jocelyn Fay, Aileen Andres Sox; and in 
addition, Winton H. Beaven, Kettering 
Medical Center, and Willis J. Hackett, 
retired General Conference vice-
president. 

For information on the East Coast 
camp meeting, call Elnora King, (617) 
365-5725 after 9:00 p.m. 

ALUMNI REUNION — PLAINVIEW 
ACADEMY, June 26-28 at Flag Mountain 
Camp. In the Black Hills area of South 
Dakota. Contact Mrs. Cleo Anderson, Rt 1, 
Box 102, Tulare, SD 57476. 

MRS. HEDWIG JEMISON, ASSISTANT 
SECRETARY OF THE Ellen G. White est-
ate and director of the Andrews University 
Ellen G. White Research Center, recently 
left Berrien Springs to set up a new research 
center at Philippine Union College. She is 
also taking materials regarding Mrs. White 
to Japan and Korea. 

ALUMNI HOMECOMING — Ozark 
Adventist Academy, Gentry, Arkansas, June 
19-21, 1981. Classes to be honored are 1940, 
1941, 1960, 1961, 1970, and 1971. 

ALLAN R. BULLER, executive vice-
president of Worthington Foods, 
announced today that the company will be 
introducing a line of canned vegetarian 
soups to its market during the second quar-
ter of the year. Among the new soups to be 
introduced will be non-meat chicken noo-
dle and a non-meat beaf vegetable soup. 
The addition of soups to the company's  

product line will increase to 55 the number 
of different products produced and mar-
keted by Worthington Foods. 

EVANGELISTIC MEETINGS TO BE 
HELD in Danville Seventh-day Adventist 
Church, Danville, Illinois, June 6-July 11. 
Contact Dave Merling, 3825 N. Vermilion, 
Danville, Illinois. 

THE ANDREWS UNIVERSITY ALUMNI 
ASSOCIATION is sponsoring a Family and 
Marriage Enrichment seminar from August 
23 to 30 in conjunction with Ferndale Vaca-
tions at Lake Rosseau in Port Carling, On-
tario, Canada. John and Millie Youngberg, 
associate professors of education at 
Andrews, will direct the seminar. 

Undergraduate or graduate credit is 
available through the Andrews University 
Lifelong Learning Center. There will also be 
supplementary training for family life 
educators. 

For reservations or further information 
including brochures and a rate schedule, 
write the Andrews University Alumni 
Office, Berrien Springs, MI 49104, or call 
(616) 471-3124. 

May 28, 1981 	13 



Treat yourself to some of the best 
stories you'll ever read! 

Old Homestead Tales 
By Neil Wayne North 

Now issued in a brand-new edition for a new generation of young readers. 

4 Big Books: 
PADDLETAIL THE BEAVER AND HIS NEIGHBORS 

THE MALLARDS AND THEIR NEIGHBORS 
THE BLUEBIRDS AND THEIR NEIGHBORS 

WILD CREATURES IN WINTER 

Fancy yourself living at this old homestead when the buildings were 
spic and span. And having the fun of watching the many wild creatures 
in the fields, down by the pond, in the trees and even in the back yard. 

In OLD HOMESTEAD TALES you can relive the hundreds of 
adventures enjoyed by the author as a boy on a genuine old homestead. 
More than 700 pages, many beautiful drawings (some in full color), 120 
exciting stories. 

Order your set TODAY. Special price: 
U.S. $14.95 for all 4 books. (You save $10 
off the suggested retail of $24.95.) 

Please add tax and 10% minimum $11 to cover postage and handling. Send your order to your local Adventist 
Book Center or to ABC Mailing Service: Western U.S.-1350 Villa St., Mountain View, CA 94042: Eastern 
U.S.-6856 Eastern Ave.. N.W.. Washington, DC 20012: Canada—Box 398, Oshawa, Ontario Ll H 7L5. Prices 
subject to change without notice. 

Brought to you by 
Pacific Press. 

__CALENDAR OF EVENTS_ 
CENTRAL STATES 

Jun 7—Camp Shady Hill clean up day. 
Jun 19-27—Camp Meeting. Guests: C. E. 

Bradford. Calvin Rock, E. S. Reile, W. R. 
Robinson, R. W. Bates, H. M. Wright, R. L. 
Woodfork, G. R. Earle and C. D. Joseph. 

IOWA-MISSOURI 

Jun 3-6—Camp Meeting, Sunnydale, MO. 

u n 19-20—Camp Meeting, Des Moines, IA. 
Jun 26-27—Camp Meeting, Sioux City, IA. 
Aug 14-15—Camp Meeting, Iowa City, IA. 
Aug 28-29—Camp Meeting, Cape Girar- 

deau, MO. 
Sep 18-19—Camp Meeting, Springfield, MO. 

KANSAS-NEBRASKA 

May 29-Jun 6—Kansas-Nebraska Camp 
Meeting Southern Area, Enterprise 
Academy, KS. 

May 31-Jun 5—Earliteen Aquatic—Arrow-
head, NE. 

Jun 5-13—Kansas-Nebraska Camp Meeting 
Northern Area, Platte Valley Academy, NE. 

Jun 12-21—Philosda Camp, Broken Arrow 
Ranch, KS. 

Jun 21-28—Adventure Camp, Arrowhead, 
NE. 

Jun 21-28—Blind Camp, Broken Arrow 
Ranch, KS. 

Jun 28-Jul 5—Adventure Camp, Broken 
Arrow Ranch, KS. 

Jul 5-Jul 12—Junior Camp II, Arrowhead, 
NE. 

Jul 5-Jul 12—Junior Camp, Broken Arrow, 
Ranch, KS. 

Jul 12-Jul 19—Earliteen Camp, Arrowhead, 
NE. 

Jul 12-Jul 19—Earliteen Camp, Broken Arrow 
Ranch, KS. 

Jul 10-Jul 24—Day Camp, Arrowhead, NE. 
Jul 19-Jul 24—Day Camp, Broken Arrow 

Ranch, KS. 
Jul 26-31—Friendship Camp, Arrowhead, 

NE. 
Jul 26-Jul 31—Friendship Camp, Broken 

Arrow Ranch, KS. 

MINNESOTA 

Jun 5-13—Camp Meeting. 
Jun 14—Conference Constituency 

Meeting. 

ROCKY MOUNTAIN 

May 30-Jul 18—Evangelistic Meetings, Dale 
Brusett, Colorado Springs, CO. 

Jun 1-Jul 31—Denver South Church Day 
Camp, Denver, CO. 

Jun 9-13—Camp Meeting—Colorado East, 
Campion Academy, Loveland, CO. 

Jun 12-Jul 11—Evangelistic Meetings, Ed 
Brown, Salida, CO. 

Jun 14-21—Earliteen Camp I, Glacier View 
Ranch, CO. 

Jun 15-Jul 11—Evangelistic Meetings, Bill 
Zima, Laramie, WY. 

Jun 20—Literature Evangelism Rally, 
Yellowstone National Park. 

Jun 21-28—Earliteen Camp II, Glacier View 
Ranch, CO. 

Jun 27-Aug 1—Evangelistic Meetings, Don 
Shelton, Alamosa, CO. 

Jun 28—Brighton Church Dedication, 
Brighton, CO. 

Jun 28-Jul 5—Teen Camp, Mills Spring 
Camp, Casper, WY. 

Jun 28-Jul 5—Junior Camp I, Glacier View 
Ranch, CO. 

Jun 28-Jul 11—Evangelistic Meetings, 
Orville Baer, La Vida Mission, 
Farmington, NM. 

Jul 4—Estes Park Church Dedication, Estes 
Park, CO. 

Jul 5-11— Junior Camp, Mills Springs Camp, 
Casper, WY. 

Jul 5-Jul 12—Junior Camp II, Glacier View 
Ranch, CO. 

Jul 12-16—Literature Evangelism Training 
School, Lincoln, NE. 

Jul 12-19, Junior Camp III, Glacier View 
Ranch, CO. 

Jul 18—Literature Evangelism Rally, Colo-
rado Springs Church, CO. 

Jul 19-26—Adventurers' Camp, Glacier View 
Ranch, CO. 

ELSEWHERE 

Jul 2-11—International Philosda Club Camp 
Meeting, Healdsburg, CA. 

Aug 13-22—International Philosda Club 
Camp Meeting, Atlantic Union College, 
South Lancaster, MA. 

_OBITUARIES__ 
AMAN, Henry, Jr., was born in Walworth 

County, north of Java, SD. He died April 12,1981 
in Bowdle, SD. He was a member of the Seventh-
day Adventist Church of Mobridge, SD. Survivors 
are his wife Ruth (Baumann); 3 sons, Julius, 
Aaron and Stanley; 2 daughters, Mrs. Alice Grey 
and Mrs. Sarah Grey; 2 brothers; one sister; 21 
grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. 

GAINES, Floyd E., was born Dec 28, 1897 in 
Elkhorn, NE and died Dec. 1, 1980 in Pisgah, IA. 
He was a member of the Ute Seventh-day 
Adventist Church. Survivors include his wife, 
Pearl, and one son, Dean. 

JUHL, Walter S., was born Aug. 24, 1899 in 
Shelby County, IA, and died on Jan 6, 1981. He 
was a member of the Harlan Seventh-day 
Adventist Church. Survivors are two sons and 
one daughter. 

KNOOP, Margaretha, passed away Mar. 23, 
1981, at Denver, CO. She was born at Coin, IA 
and was a member of the Denver First Church. 
Survivors are a daughter, Irene McMillen; 4 sis-
ters, Jane Herbel, Elise Schaack, Emma Herrman 
and Catherine Knoop; and 3 granddaughters. 

LUFT, Lydia, was born Dec. 19, 1903 at Denver, 
CO, and died Mar 20, 1981. She was a member of 
the Arvada Seventh-day Adventist Church. Sur-
vivors are one son, Robert Tunstead; one daugh-
ter, Sandra Van Vleet; 3 sisters, Olinda Greb, 
Mollie Nichol and Pauline Roe; and 6 
grandchildren. 
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UNSET CALENDA 
May 29 Jun 5 Jun 12 Jun 19 

Denver, CO 8:19 8:24 8:28 8:31 
Grand Junc., CO 8:32 8:37 8:40 8:43 
Cedar Rapids, IA 8:33 8:38 8:42 8:45 
Des Moines, IA 8:40 8:45 8:49 8:51 
Dubuque, IA 8:30 8:36 8:40 8:43 
Sioux City, IA 8:53 8:59 9:03 9:05 
Topeka, KS 8:40 8:45 8:49 8:51 
Duluth, MN 8:52 8:58 9:03 9:06 
Intern]. Falls, MN 9:04 9:11 8:16 9:19 
Minneapolis, MN 8:50 8:56 9:00 9:03 
Rochester, MN 8:43 8:48 8:53 8:56 
St. Cloud, MN 8:55 9:01 9:06 9:09 
Kansas City, MO 8:36 8:41 8:45 8:47 
St. Louis, MO 8:17 8:22 8:26 8:28 
Lincoln, NE 8:49 8:55 8:59 9:01 
Scottsbluff, NE 8:20 8:26 8:30 8:32 
Bismarck. ND 9:26 9:32 9:37 9:41 
Devils Lake, ND 9:24 9:31 9:36 9:39 
Fargo, ND 9:11 9:17 9:22 9:25 
Williston, ND 9:43 9:50 9:55 9:58 
Huron, SD 9:07 9:13 9:17 9:20 
Pierre, SD 9:16 9:21 9:26 9:29 
Rapid City, SD 8:25 8:31 8:35 8:38 
Sioux Falls, SO 8:59 9:04 9:08 9:11 
Casper, WY 8:35 8:41 8:45 8:48 

ADMINISTRATIVE SECRETARY, BRIGH-
TON COMMUNITY HOSPITAL, a 43-bed 
Adventist Health System facility, currently build-
ing a totally new replacement hospital, is search-
ing for an administrative secretary. A background 
of hospital administrative secretarial experience is 
desirable. Brighton, a total of 15,000, offers a rural 
environment with the availability of shopping and 
events in Denver, 30 minutes away. Skiing and 
year-around, beautiful mountain recreational 
areas, are 90 minutes away. Brighton has a church 
of 200 members and an excellent 10-grade church 
school. Send resume to Personnel Director, 1850 
Egbert Street, Brighton, Colorado 80601. (303) 
659-1531. 

R. N. s & L. P. N. s -- BRIGHTON COMMUN-
ITY HOSPITAL, situated on the plains of Colo-
rado, 30 minutes from Denver and the Rocky 
Mountains, is searching for dedicated Christian 
nurses. Brighton is a recently-acquired AHS/EMA 
43-bed full-care health facility currently in a total 
building replacement program. A 250-member 
SDA church and 120-pupil ten-grade school are 
located within two miles of the hospital. 
Call or write Don Swartz to learn about the 
progressively-growing facility, 1850 Egbert Street, 
Brighton, Colorado 80601. (303) 659-1531. 

EDEN VALLEY HEALTH CONDITIONING 
CENTER, located in the foothills of the Rockies, 
near Loveland, Colorado, will be conducting its 
3-week live-in "Better Weigh" program, begin-
ning August 5. This weight management seminar 
is designed to help you reach your ideal weight in 
a sensible, natural way, without drugs or fad diets. 
For more information contact Administrator, 
Eden Valley Health Conditioning Center, Love-
land, Colorado 80537. 303-667-6911. 

EDEN VALLEY HEALTH CONDITIONING 
CENTER, Loveland, Colorado, offers you a 
health conditioning program based on your own 
needs. Do you have a cardiovascular, metabolic 
or inflammatory problems? What about smoking? 
Are you exhausted from your day-to-day busi-
ness? Our program could meet your needs. For 
more information, contact Administrator, Eden 
Valley Health Conditioning Center, Loveland, 
Colorado 80537. 303-667-6911. 

NEEDED IMMEDIATELY: HUSBAND AND 
WIFE TEAM to haul Natural Way Mills, Inc. pro-
ducts interstate. Must have good driving record 
and character references. Experience in reefer 
hauling necessary. Must be willing to re-locate. 
Contact: Ray Juhl, Middle River, MN 56737 or call 
(218) 222-3677. 

MEDICAL TECHNOLOGISTS AND XRAY 
TECHNICIANS needed for both full and part 
time positions opening on evening and night 
shifts in early summer 1981. Clinical experience of 
at least one year required. Excellent wages and 
benefits in a choice geographical location. 
Contact Personnel Office, Boulder Memorial 
Hospital, 311 Mapleton, Boulder, CO 80302 or 
(303-441-0481). 

REAL ESTATE NEEDS: When moving to or 
from Lincoln, NE-Sales or leasing-call collect or 
write ADVENTURE REALTY, INC., 5600 South 48th 
Street, Lincoln, NE 68516. (402) 423-6732. Walt 
Reiner, Merlin Anderson, or Jerome Lang. 

EMPLOYEES OF PORTER MEMORIAL HOS-
PITAL enjoy living in a growing urban area of the 
West and working in a progressive 336-bed 
Adventist hospital with excellent community rep-
utation. Specialties include pediatrics; ear, nose 
and throat; psychiatry; and cardiac care. Wages 
competitive with other Denver hospitals. Denom-
inational benefits. Send resume to Personnel 
Office, Porter Memorial Hospital, Denver, Colo-
rado 80210, or call (303) 778-5611. (Equal Oppor-
tunity Employer) 

FOR RENT: Condo at Winter Park, CO. 2-
bedroom, sleeps 8. Enjoy summer in the Rockies, 
horseback riding, swimming, hiking, tennis. Min-
imum of 4 nights at $60 per night. Contact Vicki 
Biloff, 5400 Concord Rd., Lincoln, NE. 68516. 402-
423-0523. 

SABBATH SCHOOL LESSON IN SOUND. 
Excellent narration direct from the Quarterly, 
word for word. Issued at the request of the Gen-
eral Conference Sabbath School Department. 
Three quality cassettes per quarter, $8.50. Too 
busy to study? Blind? This is for you! Order from 
ABC or Spoken Word, Box 7269, Oxnard, CA 
93031. 

YOU CAN build a substantial income in less 
than six months marketing gas-saving, engine life-
extending, synthetic lubricants for cars, trucks, 
and farm equipment. More money possible in 
your spare time than your present income. Don't 
delay. Free literature. Louis Rosenthal, 10548 
Harvest Ave., Santa Fe Springs, CA 90670 (213) 
863-2942. 

SINGLE? Have you tried our exclusive compu-
ter dating service? If not, you may be missing out 
on someone really special. Why wait any longer? 
Write ADVENTIST CONTACT, P.O. Box 4250, 
Takoma Park, MD 20012. 

PIANOS FOR CHURCH OR HOME-spinets, 
consoles, studios, uprights, and grands. Mason & 
Hamlin, Chickering, Knabe, Baldwin and many 
other fine names. New and rebuilt. Contact: Art 
Lickey, Pianos Unlimited, 1277 Broadway, Denver, 
CO 80203. (303) 571-5121. 

LPN OFFICE NURSE. Doctor's clinic in S.W. 
Minnesota (Pipestone) needs S.D.A. nurse. The 
rural community is an ideal place for an S.D.A. to 
live. During day call (507) 825-4221. At night call 
825-2133. 

HAVING PROBLEMS finding good prices on 
natural food? Write for free catalogue to the 
Economy Barn, P.O. Box 6681, Lincoln, Nebraska, 
68506. We also have complete line of Loma Linda 
and Worthington foods. 

OFFICE COPIERS: Complete line of Canon, 
U.S.A. and Sharp Electronics photocopiers for use 
in business, school and professional offices. Sub-
stantial discounts are available on all of these "any 
paper" copiers. Write More Copy Systems, Inc., 
2281 Las Positas Rd., Santa Barbara, or call (805) 
682-4791. Mention seeing this ad in the 
OUTLOOK. 

STAFF NURSES, both full and part time posi-
tions, needed for night shift. One year clinical 
experience required. Excellent wages and 
benefits in a choice geographical location. Con-
tact Nursing Services office, Boulder Memorial 
Hospital, 311 Mapleton, Boulder, CO 80302 or 
(303-441-0452). 

DEALER'S STRIKE DISTRIBUTERS needed 
for chemical, non-type, self-defense product. 
Approved for use by military and police depart-
ments. Effective against animals and humans. Pro-
tect yourself and loved ones against physical 
violence. Full or part time positions available with 
immediate returns on investment. Call 303-278-
3588, or write Roger Graham, 1005 Nile Street, 
Golden, CO 80401. 303-733-3771. 

RESIDENTS NEEDED: Comfortable country 
home with SDA family. Three miles toSDA church 
and eleven other churches available. Room, 
board, laundry and transportation needs fur-
nished. Be a part of our family and activities. 
Richard Scott, Bear Creek, Colo. 81324. Phone 
303-667-2334. 

FARM FOR SALE: 340 A seeded cattle farm, 200 
tillable, 80 pasture, 60 timber. Four ponds, 2 deep 
wells, six-room house, 3800 sq. ft., finished base-
ment, hot water heat gas fired, two fireplaces. 
Local finance if you qualify. Hospitals, nursing 
homes, etc. near for work if interested. Century 
21, Cuba, MO 65453 (314) 885-3633. 

ARE YOU TIRED OF THE COLD WINTERS? 
Move to "sunny" Lakeland, in Central Florida. 
Work opportunities. Enroll your children in our 
eight-grade, two-teacher, modern church school. 
Contact David Feist, Principal, 1435 North Gil-
more, Lakeland, Fla., 33801. Phone: 813-644-3649. 

MAKE NEW FRIENDS! loin our Adventist 
pen pal club and share your faith and interests 
with SDA friends. For information send a self-
addressed, stamped, envelope to CHRISTIAN 
FELLOWSHIP FOR ADVENTISTS, P.O. Box 796, 
Silver Spring, MD 20901. 

FOR SALE BY OWNER: House and 30 acres 
ranch style home about 9 years old, 2 or 3 bed-
room, 11/2  bath, garbage disposal, dishwasher, air 
conditioned, carpet, paneled throughout, lots of 
closets and kitchen cabinets, two car carport, cel-
lar, storage shed, large machine shed with con-
crete floor and office space. Several other out 
buildings. Excellent business location. Close to 
Sunnydale Academy and church, also Adventist-
owned hospital under construction now. Will sell 
acreage or house separately. $85,000.00. Terms 
possible. Call 314-687-3943. Curtis Cottingham. 

BEAUTIFUL COUNTRY HOME IN MISSOURI 
OZARKS. 20 acres gently rolling with lots of large 
oak and evergreen trees, large English tudor 
house with 11/2  acre fishing lake. Also garden irri-
gation system from lake. Close to Adventist 
church. Lewis McLean, S.S.R. Box 16, Mountain 
Grove, MO 65711. 417-926-3746. 

RN'S: IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR A 
CHANGE of pace, a place to increase your skills, 
come to Florida Hospital - a fast-growing major 
medical center. Call Jeff Cordone, RN, Nurse 
Recruiter, at 800/327-1914. (In Florida 305/897-
1998). 

CONTACT THE WELCH INSURANCE 
AGENCY at 5815 South 25th, Lincoln, NE 68512. 
Phone 402-483-4197. As independent agents, Wes 
and Shirley guarantee the best in service. Auto -
Home - Business - Life and Health - Money Back 
Cancer Plan - Investments - Savings. Nebraska, 
Kansas, Missouri, Iowa and South Dakota. 

DIRECTOR OF NURSING: Challenging, full-
time position, new 120-bed nursing home. Must 
have experience with ability to organize and 
supervise nursing staff. Contact George Ramsey, 
Administrator, Cherry Creek Village, 8100 E. Paw-
nee, Wichita, KS 67207. 316-684-1313. 

_ADVERTISEMENTS 
Advertisements are not solicited but are published as an accommodation. They MUST be sent to the 
local conference for approval before being published in the Mid-America Adventist Outlook. Ads 
appearing in the Outlook are printed without endorsement or recommendation of the Mid-America 
Union Conference and The Mid-America Adventist Outlook does not accept responsibility for 
categorical or typographical errors. The advertising rate for these columns is 58.00 for each insertion 
up to 40 words, plus 20 cents for each additional word, for ads originating in the Mid-America Union. 
The rate for ads coming from outside this territory is $11.00 for 40 words or less, plus 25 cents for each 
additional word. Payment must accompany advertisement. Rates for display advertising are available 
upon request. 
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on one 20-ounce can 

VEGETARIAN BURGERTM  
Mr. Manager: you are authorized to act as our agent for redemption of this 
coupon. We will reimburse you.for the face value of the coupon. plus Se for 
handling, provided that yoU and the consumer have complied with the fol. 
lowing terms: Invoice showing purchase in the last 90 days of sufficient stock 
to cover coupons presented for redemption. Coupon is good on the purchase 
of one 20-ounce can of VEGETARIAN BURGER."' 
Consumer must pay any sales tax involved. Void 
when presented by any outside agent, broker or 
others who are not retail distributors of our me, 
chandise. or where taxed, prohibited or restricted 
by law. Any other application of this coupon consti-
tutes fraud. Offer good only in continental United 
States. Alaska and Hawaii. 

Cash values: 1/20 of la . For redemption of properly 
received and handled coupons, mail to: Miles Labo-
ratories. Inc., Worthington Foods, P.O. Box 1552, 

120
Clinton, Iowa 52734. Good only when 

mmdsartf l(o)/ff3eir/87 re fully met. Expira-

Stork- Coupon No. 06-9-6950 
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WORTHINGTON 
Prating, (;()(nloTagt,  11410 Good A'tI '7611  

Worthin6ton Foods Wor“oncit0^c 

s/11 

When your special recipe calls for burger, you 
want the tastiest one available...because good 
beginnings make the happiest endings. That's why 
so many creative cooks choose Worthington brand 
Vegetarian Burger." It has the good, good taste to 
help make your dish something really special. 

And why wait? Plan your next meal now 
around our new Burger Boats recipe. It tastes every 
bit as good as it looks. Be sure to save with this 
valuable coupon, too. 

Write For Our NEW KITCHEN CREATIONS 
Featuring Vegetarian Burger. 

SAVORY BURGER BOATS 
2 tablespoons vegetable oil 

	
1 tablespoon chopped 

2/3 cup chopped celery 	 parsley 
1/4 cup thinly sliced green 

	
3/4 cup (3 ounces) shredded 

onion 
	

American cheese (divided) 
1 medium tomato (peeled, 	1 can tomato sauce 

seeded and chopped) 
	

(8 ounces) 
1 can Worthington 
	

6:10 hard rolls (number 
VEGETARIAN BURGER' 

	
depends on size of rolls) 

(20 ounces) 

Heat oil in a skillet. Add celery and onion. Saute at medium 
heat until vegetables are tender-crisp. Add chopped tomato 
continuing to saute 2 minutes longer. Combine cooked vegetables 
and VEGETARIAN BURGER in a large bowl. Add parsley 1/2 cup 
shredded cheese and 1/3 cup tomato sauce. (Reserve remaining 
tomato sauce to serve with Savory Burger Boats.) Mix thoroughly 
but gently Yields 3-1/2 cups. 

Slice tops off the hard rolls. Scoop out the soft bread leaving a 
1/2 inch thick shell. Fill shells with the VEGETARIAN BURGER 
mixture. Each roll will require about 1/3 to 1/2 cup mixture, 
depending on the size. Sprinkle the filled rolls with the remaining 
I/4 cup shredded cheese. Place filled rolls on a baking sheet Bake 
at 400° for 10 to 15 minutes or until thoroughly heated. Garnish 
with additional sliced green onion, if desired. Serve with 
remaining heated tomato sauce. Serves 6 to 10. 

V1EGE1'ARIAN 
BURGER 
The taste makes the difference. 
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